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October 17, 2019 

Dear Members of the Board of Directors of ABAG Publicly Owned Energy Resources: 

We are pleased to submit our Report to the Board of Directors related to the results of our fiscal year 2019 audit of 
ABAG Publicly Owned Energy Resources ("POWER" or "Organization•). Our report includes a summary of the results 
of our audit work and other required communications. 

This report has been prepared in advance of your meeting and prior to the completion of our procedures. Other 
matters of interest to the Board of Directors may arise that we will provide for your attention at your meeting. 

Please feel free to contact me at (415) 377-4410 or ian.fleming@pwc.com with any questions you may have. 

Vecy truly yours, 

Ian Fleming 
Engagen1enl Partner 
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